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Hopkinton SEPAC

Special Fducation Parent Advisory Council





MINUTES
Monthly SEPAC meeting with HPS Administration

January, 19 2019
High School Library | 6:30-8:30PM
In attendance: Dr. Carol Cavanaugh, Dr. Karen Zaleski, Jen Parsons, Russel Shade, Dan Mazur, Mary Lynn Freedman, Lauren Dubeau, Beth Callahan, Nancy Cavanaugh, and 6 parents.
I. Discussion with the Administration (1hr 40 min)
a. Literary Specialist update

· Taken off the budget next year – grade 2-5 position.

· Pulling together teams of teachers to perform a gap analysis and remediate for this change in personnel.

· ELA coordinator K-5 will replace this position

· There will be an intensive focus on a Professional Learning Community 

· Bridges all grades/schools in primary grades

· ie, k-3 team Sped teams met with Dr. Zaleski and Jen Parsons to discuss how to set this up, reviewed each area (example:  phonics, comprehension, etc.), and reviewed requirements and needs for each school

· Financial concerns and impacts resulted in the elimination of this position

· We have had quite an increase in kids with IEPs

· This increase includes  new students and current students newly identified with IEP needs

· More diligence and follow up are being done now to ensure that students live in district

b. ACCEPT Update and Next steps

· Dr. Zaleski met with the ACCEPT team and ACCEPT HR indicates that they are adding more drivers in.

· Another district has pulled out, and that has implications on the impacts to our van pools.

· ACCEPT is looking to reduce the impact by hiring their own drivers instead of contracting

· Dr. Zaleski and others indicated that since she has followed up on this, there has been better on-time percentages for pickup.


c. ESY Committee Updates and Next Steps 
· Committee met once and have another meeting scheduled

· Not sure that PreK will be part of ESY

· Dependent on grouping (how many students each grade require ESY
· Field trips – planning on 3 this coming summer

· Hoping for Parent Volunteers

· Talent Survey to be sent to see what talents parents have that can be used to provide a lesson to ESY students
· Looking into adding theme days to help expand social inclusion opportunities.  Examples:
· Water day

· Field day

· Working with OP

· Met with Jean Sherlock, COO MetroWest YMCA and Scott Umbel, Executive Director, Hopkinton Outdoor Center for the MetroWest YMCA

· Looking at their programming and costs

· Program would be staffed by our staff

· Y has a bus that leaves from the HCA every day around noon 

· Question from SEPAC - What would this look like for kids on IEP who have been ruled out for ESY because academic need does not exist? 

· Dr. Zaleski recommends advocating for ESY for these children and parents should ask to revisit and add to IEP. 

· What does Staffing look like?

· People who staff the program will staff the field trip.

· Additional staffing is brought in as needed for field trips, utilize current staff

d. Discussion: How to Improve Transitions (School to school & ESY to school)
· Team Chairs and Principle participate in transition meetings from building to building to determine needs and resources to meet SpEd population

· Individual transition meetings completed as well for students with specific needs or if parents request it.

· ESY to next grade transition meetings also take place

· Teachers and Learning specialist create instructional plan for child

· Progress report written and sent to the learning specialist at the start of the year.

· Continuity is a concern for learning specialists as well

· Students may or may not get the same learning specialist 

· Lower grades tend to move year to year, so co-teaching contributes to learning specialist staying grade level instead of moving with students
· HHS  - scheduling is a primary factor 

· Learning specialists do span more than a single grade at the high school
e. Child Safety Practices (Russell, Kim Goodwin and Mike Donahue)

· Safety Care training for staff and family

· Staff

· Behavioral skills training that fulfills DESE training requirements
· De-escalation

· Reinforce positive behaviors

· Physical skills and restraints covered

· Legal and safety

· Family
 
· (Russell and Kim certified to train the families) – open to community and must be over 18

· Differential reinforcement

· *Safety-CareTM is a branded curriculum

· Certificate program available

· Certificate cost is $4/per participant

· Ways to lessen challenging behavior

· Offering 2 day course in safety care for families

· @ HMS  - 2/5 and 2/12 (required to attend both nights), 6:30 – 9:30 pm, email studentservices@hopkinton.k12.ma.us

· Open to public

· Limited capacity to 30 

· Will schedule more sessions later

· Addresses varying skill types  - examples:  child who won’t get off of xbox to do homework, or student who is having tantrums that may harm themselves or others

· SEPAC may help organize with HPTA for child care 

· NHS need volunteer hours?
· Can offer four sessions – certificate course

· Currently offering the first two right now – these aare the foundational essential skill session

· Non-physical de-escalation and creating a safe environment

· Incident prevention, caregiving behavior

· Antecedents and triggers, de-escalation, family safety plans 

· Last two sessions go over physical restraint – advanced skill session

· Setting boundaries with your children workshop 

· Well attended

· Parents shared strategies

· Safe spaces

· Space/ area an area where students who are struggling can calm down.  These rooms follow DESE regulation

· Doors are not locked (lock was removed from Marathon room) 

· Door has a window (not a solid door)

· Walls are padded for safety

· Private quiet space where students can calm down and not access objects that can be weaponized (book thrown etc)

· Usually person working with child will accompany child to safe space

· Most individuals who take students to these spaces are safety care trained

· Not a punishment, timeout, or consequence – used to de-escalate and regulate behavior with limited stimulus

· Families are notified if a child is using that space

· Pre-emptive strategy for some students (quite and calm)

· Pre-k has bean bag, weighted blanket, and trampoline – offers sensory space to calm down

· Elmwood offers a bean bag in corner of each Gen-ed classroom called a “nest” 

· Self regulating in Gen-ed students can go there for calming space

· Elmwood also offers the “Roost” 

· Is a therapeutic environment with a beanbag that is in a separate room outside of sclass

· Hopkins is building something for this

· MS  (through start program/Empower program) and HHS have learning center to do this and calming rooms will expand to these schools in the future

· Empower program – school counselor, START para, or Sped instructor staff this.

· These programs are therapeutic, they are not instructional and are not obligated to provide educational instruction 

· Will supplement with Sped liaison or Para professional while student is in there if they need that to receive additional support for curriculum

· Not a core content program

· Parents can ask behavior specialists for support in creating spaces for this

II. Open Forum

a. Apple Institute (5/2, 5/3)

· Dr. Zaleski, Beth and Dan will be going

· Need three SEPAC reps  

· Stacia, Andrea and Brenda so far

· Stacia will be setting up a webex for Leslie Leslie to review expectations with SEPAC for Apple Institute

b. Next meeting date 3/19

c. Tiered Focus Monitoring 

· Folks should plan to reach out to her to request telephone conversation 
Visit our website http://www.hopkinton-sepac.org/ to view past meeting minutes, upcoming events and additional resources
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